Minutes North Seattle, April 2, 2008

Call to Order:   2:35 in IB Math/Science/Social Science Conference Room

            

Present:   

Dave Eberhardt

Tracy Furutani

Earl Hamilton

Carol Hamilton

Brian Holt

Ralph Jenne

Frank Jump

Pam Lippert

Diana Ma

Dawson Nichols

Vince Offenback

Karen Stuhldreher

Jennifer Wu

 

Presiding:    Carol Hamilton & Ralph Jenne, Co-Presidents
 
Handouts:    Agenda

Draft of March Minutes

Questionnaire for April 16 planning

List of issues for April 16 meeting

Draft of clarification to Faculty Program Coordinator description in contract for Agreement Management

                                                

DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS 
 

1. Senate minutes from March 2008 were amended and approved.
 
2. Planning for Faculty Meeting on Collaboration Day, April 16th.
 
Carol opened discussion regarding the faculty meeting with her concern that all faculty be invited, welcomed, and included. The time for the meeting is mainly free from other events that day, but attendance is still a concern. Brian said that he would spearhead an effort to encourage PT Faculty members to attend.

 

Conversation then wandered between several issues and a great deal of discussion surrounded the aims of the meeting. The initial email announcement declared that the meeting was to address concerns related to the Senate letter to the president, but some felt that subsequent communications and announcements were less clear about the reason for the meeting.  To clarify, a motion was offered and approved.

 

Motion #1 – Approved over one nay vote and one abstention.
The Senate resolves that the All Faculty Meeting on April 16, 2008 in the Stage One Theater will have as its focus the response to the president’s letter of February 13, 2008. The objective for this meeting is to allow the Faculty Senate to gauge the broader faculty’s awareness of and response to the issues contained in and arising from this letter. The Senate will consult with faculty regarding appropriate measures that we as faculty could or should take in response to the letter.

 

Discussion also touched on the format of the meeting. It was decided that the best format would be as follows:

Preamble – an initial, short delineation by members of the Faculty Senate of the issues at hand.

Discussion Groups – a number of groups (probably three), each with at least one member of the Faculty Senate, would convene to discuss the issues. Easels and paper will be used to document the process and ideas generated in each group.

Synthesis – a moderated town-hall style meeting that would synthesize the findings from the groups and offer an opportunity for anyone to speak briefly to the entire body.

Conclusion – the period in which the Senate attempts to articulate the consensus about the way forward.

 

3. Sundry issues discussed.
 
Carol led a discussion of several issues of interest to the faculty.

Task Force Meetings – The three Task Force meetings (for Collaborative Governance, Technology, and Workload) called for in the memo of understanding at the end of our Agreement (p.109) have not yet met. Task Force findings are due to the chancellor and AFT president in December of 2008. The Workload Task Force has decided to go ahead with meetings – without the administration – to create some forward momentum on these issues. The Workload Task Force will meet in the Baxter Center on April 28th from 3-4pm. All faculty are urged to attend and contribute their ideas.

Speed Mentoring – On April 25th there will be a session of ‘Speed Mentoring.’ More information will be forthcoming.

Faculty Program Coordinator Clarification – The description of Program Coordinator duties in the contract is vague and needs clarification. Carol circulated a draft of a clarifying document that will be submitted to Agreement Management. There are two main issues:

·        Program Coordinators cannot hire or evaluate other faculty and should not be doing so. Hiring and evaluating faculty are administrative functions that ought to be done by deans in consultation with faculty and Program Coordinators.

·        Faculty positions ought to be teaching positions. While Program Coordinators may take on some administrative duties, their main responsibilities ought to be teaching. Coordinator positions that demand ½ or more of a faculty member’s time should not be allowed. Certainly positions ought not to be advertized this way. If this amount of administrative work is necessary, new divisions with additional deans ought to be considered.

New Faculty Descriptions – It was observed that there is still not enough faculty involvement in many of the new faculty descriptions and job announcements. Vince reported that David Bittenbender has been very responsive to his concerns in this regard and Vince suggests that concerned faculty contact their deans or David Bittenbender directly.

Student Record Retention – Keeping student records on a home computer is a situation that is legally opaque and fraught with privacy and access issues. Faculty are urged NOT to keep student records at home or on personal computers.

All Faculty Meeting – Carol reported that the district All Faculty Meeting had low attendance compared to December’s meeting. Those present voted for a new union name: AFT Seattle Community Colleges, Local 1789, AFL-CIO.

E Board – Brian reported that at the recent E Board meeting there was an 8-8 vote over whether the grievance chair at South should get release time for his duties. The president of the E Board broke the tie by voting against granting the release time. Fairness to other people serving in similar posts was the reason for the no vote. Brian reported, however, that there was near unanimous sentiment that some way of compensating grievance folks ought to be worked out.

Ongoing Campus Thefts – The ongoing spate of thefts and the rumor/theory that some unauthorized person has a master key was discussed.

 
4. Grievance update.
The Senate went into executive session to hear grievance reports.

 

5. Release time for Senate President next year.
Carol reported that as co-president she will be applying for release time again next year.  Ralph has agreed that Carol ought to be the one to do this.

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:21 p.m.

 

Submitted by Dawson Nichols, Secretary
